AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 20 September 2017
In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor Neil Pocklington
Councillors attended:  Councillors Les, Marr, Redman, Kennedy and Asquith
Members of the Public:  4  

1.  
Public questions:  2 residents of Aiskew attended the meeting to express their interest in the Parish Council supporting them in their quest in acquiring a village hall for Aiskew since the Methodist Church has been sold.

This was discussed and Councillor Asquith will find out if there is a need for this and agreed to take the lead in this proposed project with residents. 
2.
Apologies:   Councillor Alex Sutcliffe, District Councillor John Noone and County 
Councillor John Weighell.
3.
 Minutes:  The minutes were accepted after a discussion on the Item pertaining to the 
allotments.
4.
County Council Report:  The Police survey will finish on Friday 22 September 2017.  NYCC do not feel that the case made is strong enough to warrant any change and is suggesting that the Police Commissioner has a seat on the Fire Authority which is open to independent assessment.


The A1M is close to completion.


The Records Office is open to the public on 7 October 2017.  Records go back to the 14th century.   
5.
Hambleton District Council Report:  Sports Awards are being held on 6 November 2017 at the Forum.


National Fitness Day is the 27 September 2017 when there will be free access to the Leisure Centres and free Zest Fitness Cards. 

Bridge Street, Bedale is designated an ‘Air Quality Management  Zone’ and will be

 re-tested in 2018.


The prison in Northallerton is open to the public from 16 to 30 September.
6.
 External Committee Reports:  The meeting of the Burial Board was attended by three Parish Councillors.  A health and safety check was carried out on the gravestones with 80 gravestones reported as unsafe.  This could have huge financial implications.

7.
Leeming Bar Residents Association: The Report was circulated to all Councillors.  The Summer event was a success.  Six new Trustees are now in place which creates confidence in the project.  LBRA invited a Parish Councillor to become a Trustee and as no Councillor volunteered this will be looked at again at a later date. 

8.
Clerk’s Report:  2 residents on Kingfisher Drive have complained about dogs barking 
very early in the morning.  Clerk has contacted Police and HDC Environmental Health.

NY Police have responded but no reply from HDC Environmental Health.  Clerk to 
contact HDC Environmental Health Department again.
9.
Correspondence:  Notification was received from NYCC on the cost of replenishing 
two salt bins at a cost of £75 plus VAT per bin.  This was agreed by all Councillors 
present.  Clerk to action.
9.1
No reply from McDonalds regarding litter bin.  Suggested that Clerk contact McDonalds 
Headquarters before ordering a bin.

9.2
A resident of Aiskew still has a complaint on the overgrown path at the end of Otterbeck 
Way.  As this path has recently been cleared Councillor Pocklington will check.
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The railings in Aiskew have still not been repaired.  Clerk to contact HYCC. 
11.
The path in Kingfisher play park:  Clerk to contact NYCC with a request that an Officer 
emails Councillors Asquith and Councillor Pocklington to discuss this. 
12.
NYCC emailed that a fallen tree on the Bridleway in Back Lane would be investigated.


A Councillor reported that the tree was still on the path.  Clerk to contact NYCC again.

13.
Proposal to change the name of the Parish:  A notice has been placed on Aiskew Notice 
Board and it is published on the Parish Web site.  A notice will be published on the 
Leeming Bar Notice Board this month.  Cllr Asquith reported that residents appear to be 
in favour of this proposal.

14.
Skatepark in Bedale:  Bedale Town Council has agreed to a working party for this.  It 
was decided that the Parish Council would wait to be invited to this before progressing.
15.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions:  


Planning Application Ref: 17/01221/FUL - Granted 
 

16.
Hambleton District Council Planning:  The proposed industrial development in Low Street, Leeming Bar was discussed.  A copy of a letter written by Sunad Rishi MP to HDC Planning was read.  Residents have raised £600 towards fighting this application

Councillor Carl Les declared an interest as a District Councillor and took no part in this discussion.
17.
Playground Inspection Reports:  The reports were read and decided to request all work noted to be carried out.  Clerk to action.
17.1
A quotation has been received for a basket ball hoop and target walls for Badger Hill Drive, Aiskew.  This was discussed and was agreed could go ahead in principal after consultation with the children of the area.  Clerk to contact Streetscape and email details to Councillors.
18.
Allotments: The need for a new tenancy agreement for allotment holders was proposed and discussed.  It was decided that Councillor Asquith would draft this for Council approval at the next meeting.
19.
Highways:  A problem with parking beside the new crossing on Leeming Lane, Leeming Bar was discussed.  It was decided to bring this to the attention of NYCC Highways.  Clerk to action.  County Councillor Wilkinson will also bring this up with Highways on behalf of the Parish Council.
19.1
The hedge at Aiskew House, Bedale Road, Aiskew requires cutting back.  Clerk to contact NYCC Highways.
20.
Finance:  The Audit Report, signed off by the PJK Littlejohn, was presented to the 
Council and accepted by all present.
20.1
The monthly accounts were presented to the Council, accepted by all Members present 
and signed by the Chairman.

20.2
Precept information was received from HDC.  It was decided to discuss this along with 
the  budget at the next Council Meeting.

21.  
Administration:  Setting up of gov.uk emails for Councillors was discussed.  The 
Clerk informed the Council that the cost of this would be £36.00p plus vat per email 
address per annum plus a one off set up fee for each email address of £10.00p.  
Although some Councillors did not agree and the Financial Officer pointed out that this 
would cost £288.00p per annum plus a set up fee of £80 it was decided to go ahead 
and any Councillor wishing to opt out could do so.

22.
Items for next Agenda:  Budget, Precept, Allotments, proposed new parish name, 
Zebra 
Crossing in Leeming Lane.
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